
Theatre Workshop conducted by English Department, Victoria Institution (College) 

A Theatre Workshop was organized by the Department of English, conducted by OIHIK 

Theatre Group with the students of English- Major and English MDC on 27.6.2024. OIHIK 

Theatre Group started their journey in 2004. The workshop was held at Suniti Sabhaghar of 

the college. 34 students participated in the event. Their first production won the Best 

Production Award in an All Bengal Drama Competition. Since then their productions like 

‘Mohora Cholchhe’, ‘Panchakanya’ ‘Like, Comment, Share’ have been invited and 

applauded by Paschim Banga Natya Mela and Kolkata Theatre Festival. Their most recent 

production ‘Satyabachan’ has run with great aplomb in all the major prosceniums of Kolkata 

and outskirts. In the Theatre Workshop at Victoria Institution (College) the producer/director 

couple Arindam Roy and Swati Roy and their teammates explained to the students what 

theatre is and then encouraged the participants take part in various group activities whereby 

they were trained to be alert, to be prompt enough in responding to dialogues and even to 

enact little performances on their own based on certain given situations. The girls thoroughly 

enjoyed the session and actively participated.  

The event has been possible with the support and encouragement of Principal Madam Dr. 

Maitreyi Ray Kanjilal. All the faculty members of English Department –Day and Morning 

were present. Our thanks to the IQAC and Principal Madam for the event.  
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